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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

May 28, 2020 
Zoom Meeting 

 
Members in Attendance 
Robin Ashe   Judy Richard   Claudette Amoroso 
Jean Young   Dee Pelletier   Anne Pooler 
Karen Bamford  Janet Anderson  Yukiko Bigney 
Jean Bridges   Liz Coffin   Susan Payne 
Marilyn Rice   Gwen Archambault  Dottie Cerbone 
Carol Brooks     
Thank you for joining us in our first Zoom meeting. 
 
Welcome:  President, Robin Ashe 
Robin welcomed all attendants to the meeting.  She welcomed a new member, 
Dee Pelletier, to the meeting today.    
Updates:  Robin Ashe 

• Hilda Wardwell will be joining us on tournament day next week, June 4th. 
• The official start for BWGC’s 2020 golf season is next week, June 4th. 
• Sign-ups for the tournament will need to be completed by Tuesday noon. 
• Tee times will be assigned.  Robin will email the tee times as soon as she 

receives them on Wednesday. 
• There will be ten-minute intervals between tee times. 
• The $5.00 for out tournament prizes may be paid in the Pro Shop. 
• We will be given scorecards and pencils. 
• At the end of the round, one scorecard is to be given to the Golf Pro and 

the other will be given to Sue Roberts. 
• Jean Bridges is filling in the Ringer Binder including chip-ins and birdies.  

Please note on the scorecard if you scored chip-ins or birdies and the hole 
on which they occurred.  Robin or Sue Roberts will get scorecards to Jean. 

•  Hero’s Grill and Sports Bar will open next week.  Golfers will be served 
inside.   At this time we will not be able to have meetings on the deck.   

• The bathroom in the clubhouse will be open next week.  
 
Reports: 

1. Secretary’s Report:  Gwen Archambault  
The secretary’s report for the October 4, 2019, Fall Meeting can be found 
on our website at http://www.liz44.com/bangorgolf/index.htm.  
Members have been able to read the minutes from the October 7 annual 
Fall Meeting by receiving them at their email addresses, by reading them 
on the BWGC website or by reading them in the Monthly Meeting 
Notebook in the locker room of the club house.   Dee Pelletier made the 
motion that the secretary’s report be accepted as read.  Judy Richard 
seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

 
2. Treasurer’s Report:  Jean Young   

The balance in the treasury is $2,295.00.  
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Jean was asked to see if there are any state requirements for non-profit 
organizations and to see if we are within the guidelines. 
 
Our first Zoom meeting ended after 40 minutes.  Robin is going to see if 
we can get a plan so that we will have more minutes for our meetings.  She 
will pay the amount required and will be reimbursed for this expense. 
 
The treasurer’s report for October 7th through May 28, 2020, is in the 
Meeting Minutes notebook in the locker room.  
   

3. Membership Report:  Jean Young  
Twenty-five (25) women have joined BWGC for the 2020 golf season. 
 

4. Sponsorships:  Jean Young 
Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, it was decided at the Executive 
Committee Meeting held on May 10th that the letter to sponsors would be 
revised.  Jean read the revision.  Sponsors are thanked for their 
sponsorship of our club in the past.  BWGC charity donations and 
activities are mentioned in the letter. They were told that the course 
signage would continue throughout the year.  It was decided that we would 
not ask for donations from our sponsors this year.  However, if people 
wish to contribute to the sponsorship from the Snowbound Women of 
Muni or The Sunshine Girls, those donations would be most welcome.  
Gwen is collecting for the Snowbound Ladies of Muni.  Donations may be 
sent to her at 31 Sunset Strip, Brewer, ME, 04412.  Janet Anderson is 
collecting for the Sunshine Girls.  Donations may be sent to her at PO Box 
99, Bradley, ME, 04411. 
 
Karen Bamford made the motion that thank you letters be sent to our 
sponsors, but that we will not ask for donations this year.  Jean Bridges 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 
5. Tournament Chair:  Marilyn Rice 

The present tournament schedule: 
o June 4th:  Stableford Tournament. 
o June 11th:  match play tournament in preparation for President’s 

Cup 
o June 18th tournament will be at another  course.  Robin will ask 

Susan Payne to contact Colin Gillies at Traditions to see if we can 
play there.   

o June 25th:  A B C D tournament. 
 

6. Handicapper Report:  Sue Roberts  (no report) 
 
New Business: 

• The MSGA Women’s Tournament will be held at Bangor Municipal Golf 
Course on June 2nd.  Spotters are needed for that tournament.   
 

• It was decided that we do want to have a President’s Cup tournament this 
year.  A chairperson is needed for this event. 
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Since we were not able to complete the agenda for this meeting, it was decided 
that we would meet again next week, Thursday, June 4th, at 4:30 PM to complete 
what was begun today.  We encourage all of you to join our Zoom meeting.  Robin 
will be sending more details very soon. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:30. 
 

June 4, 202 Continuation of May 28, 2020 Monthly Meeting 
Zoom Meeting 

Members in Attendance 
Robin Ashe   Jean Young   Jean Bridges 
Gwen Archambault  Claudette Amoroso  Suzanne Roberts 
Marilyn Rice   Susan Payne   Vi Kemp  
Liz Coffin   Karen Bamford  Carole Cook 
Kathy Constantine  Dottie Cerbone  Gloria Attenweiler 
Anne Pooler   Yukiko Bigney 
Thank you for your participation. 
 
Robin Ashe:  President 

Update:  Hero’s has opened.     
Jean Young:  Treasurer 

Update:  5 more members have joined.  Stephanie Blanchard is our newest 
member. 

Jean Young:  Sponsor Committee 
• Letters have been sent to our sponsors.  We have one new sponsor:  

Ring’s Paving.   
• Chuck will put the sponsor signs on the course.  Jean Bridges will 

notify him as to when this needs to be done. 
Marilyn Rice:      

• The June 11th tournament will be a match play tournament in 
preparation for President’s Cup. 

• June 18th we will be playing at Traditions.  Please contact Susan Payne.  
She needs to know if we are riding or walking and our handicap index. 

Suzanne Roberts:  Handicapper 
• Everybody filled out a second scorecard. 
• There is a problem on the green with the ball hitting the pin then 

bumping out.  Sue suggested that we use a folded scorecard.  That 
equals 5 ½ inches.  If the ball is out of the hole less than the scorecard, 
the putt will count as having gone in the hole.  Suzanne made the 
motion that we use a scorecard to determine whether a ball has holed.  
Jean Bridges seconded it.  The motion carried.  

• This matter during championship play will be decided at the time of 
each tournament. 

• Local rule for hole #2.  To score that hole for posting, add:  par + two 
strokes + the number of dots you would get on your card if cards were 
dotted.  For the weekly tournament scorecard, put in the actual score 
but with the ten (10) stroke limit. 



 4 

Liz Coffin:  Web Master 
As soon as information comes to her, it will go on the BWGC website.  This 
includes the weekly tournament schedule, the member list, and sponsors. 

 
MSGA 

We no longer have a liaison with MSGA.  The question was raised if we 
needed one.  No one volunteered.  It was thought that the information that 
comes through the MSGA website was enough.   

 
On June 9th, the MSGA women will be playing in Rockland. 
 

Special tournament chairs are needed for: 
• President’s Cup 
• Club Championship  Vi Kemp (Chairperson)  
• Solheim    (Executive Board) 
• Caring Connections 
• Theme Day in July 

 
• A hospitality chair is needed. 
• Photographers are needed.  It is hoped that many of the BWGC members 

will take pictures during weekly tournaments. 
 
Ringer Board, Chip-in’s and Birdies:  Jean Bridges will record these in 
the Ringer Binder.  Keep track of chip-ins and birdies.  Note on what hole the 
event occurred. 
 
Three-putt jar:  If you choose to, keep track of your three-putts.  Judy Richard 
will be collecting money for this.  At the end of the season, monies from the 3-
putt jar go to a local charity. 
 
Old Business: 

• At the fall meeting it was suggested that we have a representative to 
Bangor Parks and Recreation.  Jean did that one year, but it was hard 
to tell when they were going to address golf issues.   

• We will not be having a recruitment/invitational tournament this year. 
• Member booklet revision feedback.  There was discussion about what 

has been done.  It was decided that Liz Coffin, Marilyn Rice, Karen 
Bamford, Robin Ashe, Gwen Archambault and Suzanne Roberts would 
meet together to discuss this further.  If Anne Pooler is able, she will 
us.  If other BWGC members would like to join us, you are 
welcome.  Robin will inform us as to where and when the 
meeting will be held.     

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary 
   
 
 
 


